Police and Patrol Murrayville-Woodson Police Dept.

Minutes - January 18, 2023

Board of Control Regular Meeting 7:00 P.M. at Woodson Village Hall

Morgan County, Illinois

Woodson

204 E. Main St. – PO Box 187 Woodson, IL. 62695Phone: 217-673-3611 Fax:217-673-5101 www.woodsonillinois.com Murrayville
201 Main St.
Murrayville, IL. 62668
Phone: 217-882-3351
www.villageofmurrayville.com

A meeting of the Police and Patrol Board was held January 18th at the Woodson Village Hall. Members present were Bruce Milner – Woodson Village President, Andy DeWitt – Woodson Appointee, Jay Lewis – Murrayville Village President, Brian Saxer – Murrayville Appointee, and Police Chief Derek Suttles.

Call to Order: The Meeting was Called to Order and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. All members were in attendance. No visitors were present.

Old Business:

All present gave their contact information for posting a listing of contacts for the Police and Patrol Board of Control.

The meeting schedule for the operating year of 2023-24 was also approved. Next meeting to be held on July 12th, 2023 at the Murrayville Village Hall.

The agreement to purchase a new radio was updated to show that it has not yet arrived. Broadus has been receiving the \$0.50 per hour raise for his Detective position with the force.

New Business:

Derek is the OMA and FOIA designated officer for the Department.

Derek provided the Board with a copy of a 2022 annual report for the operation, hours worked and citation report for the Villages. A motion was made by Andy to approve the Annual Report as presented, a Second by Jay, Motion Passed.

Officer McKinnon has resigned from the Force and officer Morgan will be working in the Villages.

Repairs were completed to the engine on the Tahoe and body panels were also repaired. No other equipment is currently needed.

Discussion was also made regarding the condition and operation of the three Village police vehicles. Everything is in good operating condition but, discussion was made, regarding the possible sale of the Mazda at some point but, decided to keep for the time being.

A Motion was made and the Board adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Bruce Milner - President